The NZGS ECRN Promising Geographer Travel Award

The NZGS ECRN Promising Geographer Travel Award supports a postgraduate geography student, unwaged or precarious early career geographer to travel for the primary purpose of developing new or incipient collaborative research relationships. The award is intended to support the recipient to develop their research profile, expand their collaborative network, and/or pursue funding opportunities in conversation with new colleagues.
The award provides up to $1000 towards the cost of travel, food and/or accommodation associated with visiting a research institution, wānanga or workshop. 
Applicants are to submit a brief (max 500 words) proposal outlining how the award will be used to develop new opportunities for collaborative research. This might include co-developing a larger proposal for research funding, methodological collaboration or developing a research idea for publication.
Applications require the support of a researcher at the host institution, as indicated by a brief statement of support. A CV demonstrating the applicant’s promise as a geographer is to be submitted with the application, along with a proposed budget.
Applications will be assessed based on the promise demonstrated by the applicant, and the extent to which the proposed travel will facilitate a new or currently incipient research relationship across institutions, consistent with the NZGS’s aim of promoting and stimulating the study of Geography within Aotearoa New Zealand. 
The recipient will usually be expected to deliver a seminar or similar output at the host institution during their visit. Additionally, a 200 word piece of writing is to be provided to the NZGS within six months of the travel being completed, to be published on the NZGS website. 
The award may not be conferred to an individual more than once. It may be used in conjunction with other sources of funding to extend a stay or facilitate international travel, where it furthers the purposes of the award. 
Applications can be received at any time, and will be considered twice annually (in July and December) by the NZGS Executive committee. Multiple awards may be awarded each year, but the award may not necessarily be conferred in any given year. 
Applications for the award by Māori, Pacific and Indigenous scholars are particularly encouraged, as well as other scholars who are under-represented in the discipline and / or actively participate in efforts towards encouraging a more diverse discipline. 
The award is only eligible for members of the NZGS. 

